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Leigh A. Hyer 
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P.O. Box 110, FLTC0717 
Tampa, FL 33601 

Phone: 813-483-1256 
Fax: 81 3-204-8870 
leig h.a. hyer@verizon.com 

March IO, 2006 

Ms. Beth Salak 
Division of Competitive Markets & Enforcement 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

Re: Docket No. 030867 
Compliance with Order No. PSC-03- 1469-FO F-TL 
SouthernNet Systems, Inc. (TI-907) 
TTI National (Tl508) 

Dear Ms. Salak: 

This letter is provided in response to your letters of January 13, 2006 sent to the above 
captioned companies. 

Both of the above captioned entities are MCI (now Verizon) subsidiaries. As such, 
access savings attributable to their operations were included as part of the confidential 
supporting documentation filed by MCI on behalf of MCI Communications Services, MCI 
Network Services, Teleconnect Long Distance Services and Systems Company, and 
TTI National on October 31 , 2005. 

With respect to SouthernNet, it should be noted that SouthernNet and its sister 
company, Teleconnect Long Distance Services and Systems Company operated jointly 
under the Telecom*USA brand. SouthernNet has been merged out of existence and its 
customers and services are now part of Teleconnect Long Distance Services and 
Systems Company. 



On October 27, 2005, the company filed tariff revisions in compliance with Order No. 
PSC-03-1469-FOF-TL for Teleconnect Long Distance Services and Systems Company. 
This filing thus encompasses SouthernNet customers as well. 

On December 27, 2005, the company filed tariff revisions in compliance with Order No. 
PSC-03-1469-FOF-TL for TTI National. Unfortunately, the transmittal letter did not 
indicate this filing was a compliance filing. We apologize for that oversight. 

I hope this letter addresses your concerns with respect to SouthernNet and TTI 
National. If you have any questions, please contact me at 81 3-483-1 256. 

Since re1 y , 

s/ Leigh A. Hyer 

Leigh A. Hyer 


